
INTEROFFICE MEMO 
 
 DATE February 9, 2012   PHONE  387-4434 
 
  FROM JAMES M. SQUIRE   MAIL CODE  0182 
 Land Use Services Department 
 
 TO HONORABLE PLANNING COMMISSION 
  
 
SUBJECT: COMMENT LETTERS FOR THE CONSERVATION ELEMENT GENERAL PLAN 

AMENDMENT– ITEM #3 
 

 
 
Attached are several comment letters that staff has received regarding the General Plan 
Amendment for the Conservation Element relative to the proposed changes to the Biotic 
Resources Overlay Maps.  The commenters appreciated the extra time to review the maps, 
but they feel that the maps are not as complete as they should be and have submitted 
specific suggestions for improvements.  These maps are the result of the compilation the 
various data sets from the federal and state resource agencies into one location.  They have 
been constructed in various layers so that different layers can be turned on or off 
electronically for ease of readability of specific areas on the maps.  Also, the proposed 
amendment does include the provision that when updated maps are adopted by the federal 
or state resource agencies, then the County’s maps may be updated without the 
requirement a formal General Plan Amendment being adopted by the Board.  Because of 
this provision, staff does not believe that adoption of the amendment should be delayed. 
Staff believes that the proposed mapping represents a significant improvement over these 
maps as these presently are published.  Therefore, staff’s recommendation continues to be 
that the Planning Commission recommend that the Board adopt the proposed amendment 
as it has been presented. 
 
Attachments 
 
                    
cc:  Christine Kelly, Director 
 Terri Rahhal, Acting Planning Director 




























